
 

AUSD/City Council Subcommittee Meeting 
DRAFT Minutes 

5/1/24 
Start – 4:00 pm 

via Zoom (recorded) 
 

Members of the public to participate in person or remotely via Zoom 
 

 
1 Call to Order/General Introduction  
Heather Little, AUSD Board of Education, President 
Tracy Jensen, Councilmember 
 
Present: 

• Heather Little, President, Board of Education (AUSD) 
• Margie Sherratt, Board of Education (AUSD) 
• Tracy Jensen, Councilmember (City) 
• Jennifer Ott, City Manager (City) 
• Amy Wooldridge, Assistant City Manager (City) 
• Justin Long, ARPD Director (City) 
• Pasquale Scuderi, Superintendent (AUSD) 
• Kirsten Zazo, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services (AUSD) 
• Shariq Khan, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services (AUSD) 
• Susan Davis, Senior Manager of Community Affairs (AUSD) 
• Scott Wikstrom (City), Deputy Director, Public Works 

 
2. Minutes 
The minutes were unanimously approved as distributed. 
 
3. Oral Communication Non-Agenda (Public Comment) 
During the 4-B and 4-C discussion, a motion was unanimously approved to hear Oral 
Communications out of order – Misty Cross expressed safety concerns. 
 
4. City/School District Issues 
4-A. Alameda Unified School District (AUSD) 2024-25 Enrollment for City Employees – 
Kirsten Zazo gave an update on the new program. 
 
4-B Swim Facilities Update and 4-C Alameda High School Swim Center Renovation and 
Updated Joint Use Agreement (AUSD) – Shariq Khan and Justin Long gave an update 
on the swim facilities and the effects on the tennis courts.  
 
4-D Alameda City Aquatic Center (City) – Justin Long gave an update on the status of 
the Aquatic Center. 
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4-E Update on Transportation Safety Projects on Mecartney (City) – Scott Wickstrom 
gave a transportation update regarding installing flashing beacons being installed in the 
fall. 
 
4-F Partnership for Encinal High School Gym and Athletic Field Renovation Needs (City 
and AUSD) – Justin Long gave a report. 
 
4-G Bay Farm Shoreline Trail Closure Update – April 29 – May 10 (City) – Justin Long 
reported that there are construction delays. 
 
4-H Update on City Lesbian, Gay, Bi, Trans, Queer, Questioning (LGBTQ+) Teen 
Center  (City) – Amy Wooldridge provided an update and reminded everyone of the May 
22nd Field Trip planned to the Oakland LGTBQ Center. 
 
4-I Update on City Supper and Support Program (City) – Amy Wooldridge reported that 
the program is free to the community and each event usually gets around 30 to 50 
people. 
 
5. New Business 
Reminder that there is a Guaranteed Basic Income program to be held on Thursday 
from 10am to Noon. 
 
6. Adjournment 
 
Respectively Submitted,  
 
 
Jodi Owens 
Executive Assistant  
City of Alameda 


